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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its 
program to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the 
more than $9.1 billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education 
infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

A project is underway to upgrade Pendle Hill High School to support the growing student and community needs.

The project will deliver 14 new learning spaces (including two multimedia rooms), an upgrade to convert the old 
library into 4 flexible learning spaces in Block E, a library, a lecture theatre, new staff and administration areas, 
student amenities, and outdoor learning spaces and landscaping. 

Progress summary 

The Pendle Hill High School upgrade is progressing well. 

We celebrated finishing the external structure of the new building in August 2022, and we are currently focusing 
on installing the roof, completing the external façade and finishing the internal framing within the new building.
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Next steps

We will start work on the internal fit-out of the new building, which includes installing the wall linings and 
joinery construction.  External landscaping around the new building will start during Term 4. These works will 
continue throughout the Summer school holidays. 

Stormwater connection works along Binalong Road are also expected to start in late December.

Updated project timeline 

Construction progress has been impacted by extended periods of wet weather throughout the year. Construction 
is now expected to be finished in early 2023 for students and staff to use the new facilities. 
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Modification to the development application 

We are proposing some minor design changes to certain features of the school upgrade to improve the 
operational performance of the design. These proposed changes have been submitted to the Department 
of Planning and Environment (DPE) as a modification to the approved State Significant Development (SSD) 
application. The changes include: 

	■ relocating the underground Onsite Stormwater Detention Tank to a more western position of the new building
(Building H) to maximise access to the construction site during wet weather conditions

	■ combining two Building Service Plant Rooms into one, within the southern end of the school.

The modification of the SSD was lodged in mid-October.  You can get more information on the modification by 
visiting the NSW Planning Portal: pp.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/projects/pendle-hill-high-school-
redevelopment.
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